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February 7, 2007

MEMORANDUM FOR:
Carolyn Federoff, President, National Council of HUD Locals 222

FROM:


Deborah A. Swann, Acting Chief, Labor Relations Branch, ARHLL

SUBJECT:


Implementation of eRecruit at HUD

In accordance with Article 5, Section 5.04 of the HUD/AFGE Agreement, this memorandum serve as notification to the union that management intends to implement an automated recruiting and staffing system called eRecruit.  The purpose of eRecuit is to improve the recruitment and selection process at HUD.  The eRecruit system is an add-on module to the HUD Integrated Human Resources and Training System (HIHRTS).  The eRecruit system makes use of USAJob’s Application Manager system and the Office of Personnel Management’s (OPM’s) USA Staffing system.  Use of these systems in tandem will allow employees to:

· develop, store and modify an on-line resume in Application Manager;

· use the on-line resume to apply for jobs in HUD and other Federal agencies;

· fax or upload supporting documentation (SF 50’s, DD 214’s, Performance Appraisals, etc.); to the USA Staffing service office where they will be digitized and combined with their on-line resume; 

· apply for jobs from any computer anywhere which has internet access;

· save the expenses associated with mailing applications;

· utilize additional time to respond to announcements;

· receive by e-mail more frequent and timely notices of the status of their application; and

· when fully implemented, complete an on-line questionnaire in conjunction with or in lieu of preparing narrative responses to KSAs

These systems will allow Human Resources staff to:

· reduce complaints related to incomplete or misrouted application

· electronically route rosters/certificates and applications to selecting officials, thereby providing better security for privacy act data and reducing time involved with filling positions

· develop better assessment tools for the selection process, and

· reduce the subjectivity inherent in the manual rating and ranking of applications

Management plans a phased implementation of these new systems.  Dependent upon the availability of funds for licenses, the first phase is targeted for April 1, 2007.  This phase will enable employees to utilize the Application Manager system to apply for jobs and to fax or upload supporting documents (including narrative responses to KSAs).  In the first phase, HR Specialists will manually determine basic qualifications.  Applications will be rated and ranked by the HR Specialist or a selection panel the same as the current practice.

In the second phase, Human Resource Specialists will work with Program Area staff to develop automated selection tools.  Rating and ranking will be automated and phased in by Program Area as selection tools are developed.  Management proposes to complete implementation for all positions and program areas by September 30, 2007.

Please submit any bargaining proposals you may have relating to the implementation of the eRecruit system within ten (10) calendar days after receipt of this memorandum.  If you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact Joann Robinson, at (202) 402-2863.
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